

Date 14 April 2008
Place CPCG Office
Present Anna Tapsell (AT), Paul Andell (PA), Doye Akinlade (DA), Shane Collins (SC), Gill Kenealy (GK), Paul Reynolds (PR), Jim Toohill (JT), Jane Warwick (JW), Ben McKendrick (BM)

1. Apologies Ivelaw Bowman (IB), Ros Munday (RM), Wesley Walters-Stephenson (WS)

2. Minutes and Matters Arising from previous meeting 18 March 2008 **ACTIONS**

Minutes for 18 March were agreed. **Board**

Matters arising

With regard to pursuing information re dispersal zones, PR had circulated a hyperlink to the Board concerning LBL Environment and Community Safety Scrutiny sub-committee meeting on 18 March. BM to contact Kate Newham for further information. **BM**

PA looking at contractual arrangements with regard to the Schools Pack Project was ongoing **PA**

JR was not present at meeting to report back on actions undertaken by him and will be raised when next attends CPCG Board. **JR**

PA's invitation to John Pitts to give a presentation at CPCG meeting on 1 April had been accepted and he had duly obliged.

GK's written proposal for CPCG surgeries was ongoing. **GK**

Matters arising from the Meeting 18 February.

Meeting to be set up with Martin Davies, MPA Head of Community Safety and AT. **AT/BM**

AT had spoken with Ann Corbett/Geoff Wade (GW) re format of meeting on 26 February which was eventually cancelled by LBL Community Safety.

BM had obtained an organogram of Lambeth Community Safety staff.

Safer London Foundation representatives to be invited to Stop and Search Monitoring Group's Early Resolution Project. **PA**

John Pitts' report *Young and Safe in Lambeth* had been acquired and was currently available on LBL website.

Publicity Strategy sub-Group had put into action its proposal to advertise CPCG meetings.

Ros Munday had been contacted about having been co-opted onto CPCG Board.

BM to contact Simon Harding about the Lambeth CCTV review two years ago. **BM**

CPCG Board enquiry into LBL's 'Mosquito' policy was ongoing. **AT**

Meeting between Board and Sharon Rowe (SR) and John Roberts (JR) on 18 March had been cancelled and rearranged for 20 May.

3. Finance and Funding

JT said that figures for the CPCG Budget and Cash Position were not much different from the last Board meeting on 18 March which was close to the end of the financial year.

SC said that he had looked into LVAC funding but found that it was not applicable to CPCG.

In response to DA, JT said that opportunities to seek funding from other sources other than MPA and CDRP would improve when CPCG registered as a charity.

JT asked Board members to submit any expense claims on the CPCG expense claims form.

4. Previous and Future Group Meetings and Events

Following the meeting in Gipsy Hill, AT said that it would perhaps be useful hold a joint meeting with neighbouring boroughs.

Board agreed to distribute papers for CPCG meetings to CPCGs London-wide.

GK said that leafleting had generated little response in terms of the attendance at the last meeting although it had given her and JW an opportunity to speak with people.

SC said that one radio station had broadcast information about the 1 April meeting.

AT said that with the ongoing issue of guns and gangs, and the sense of disconnection and neglect in the southern part of the borough, CPCG ought to return to West Norwood.

Board discussed the need to have a police report from SR at the CPCG meeting 6 May. With the possibility of the issues of Structural Reorganisation of Lambeth Police and Asset Management arising, it was thought that there would not be enough time at the meeting to do the proposed theme of Stop and Search justice.

AT said that she would speak with SR about what she intends to bring to the meeting. **AT**

SC said the Rastafarian Temple could be raised at the next meeting following the trial being stopped due conflict of interest.

Board agreed themes for future meetings to be Police Report/Policing Plan (May), Youth Issues, BTP (June), Stop and Search (July).

Board

AT said that she would talk with Gloria Gomez about linking up with other ethnic groups to hold a special meeting concerning Policing and Immigration.

AT

DA said that one of the items on the ICV Conference (26 April) agenda would be addressed by speakers from Border and Immigration Agency and that he could one with a view to inviting to CPCG meeting. AT to work with DA.

AT/DA

5. CDRP-CPCG Future Working

AT had attended the SLP/CDRP awayday on 11 April where she took the CPCG's Community Engagement and Safer Lambeth paper.

GW gave a presentation in relation to SLP Strategic Assessment and JR led a workshop on communication.

AT said that SR wanted the CDRP to have the capacity to discuss cases and share information while she the National Intelligence Model, which she helped devise, as blueprint for the CDRP.

AT said that there was a need for SLP to talk about itself with regard to with whom it was consulting and what it was consulting about.

6. Sub-Groups

Stop and Search

Meeting 15 April.

Domestic Violence

Gk said that she and a colleague would be working one day a week in the Gaia Centre dealing with under-18 callers.

Youth

Report to the MPA Youth Scrutiny had been dispatched.

GK said that she believed Insp. Jon Kirkpatrick was seeking to set up a Youth CPCG.

AT said that she doubted it would be independent while JT said that a Youth Alliance would be better idea.

Mental Health

IB was on leave.

Publicity Strategy Group

See Matters Arising/Agenda Item 4

BM tabled a draft Lambeth CPCG Membership Strategy. With part of the Strategy's focus on advertising it was put to the PSG that it could assist in refining and executing it. However, PSG members felt that at present they were still heavily involved in the Publicity Strategy for CPCG meetings to take on more work.

7. Safer Neighbourhoods

No report

8. Board Members Report/Log

SC said that mayoral hustings in Herne Hill on 8 April was largely concerned with transport issues.

On 6 March, AT said that she and WS had attended a meeting at IPCC in relation to the two Lambeth men shot dead by police in Hampshire during an attempted robbery. She said that they received the beginnings of a draft report into the incident.

PR said that Herne Hill Forum was seeking a review of the workings of 2003 Licensing Act as a result of an outcome of a Licensing Committee review of a premises licence. Both police and licensee were appealing. Against the conditions set.

Board members were reminded to submit relevant details for CPCG Briefing Paper and Log.

9. LCP2 - Company Membership and Directorship

Board agreed to nominate Paul Andell to represent CPCG membership on LCP2 Board. **BM**

10. A. O. B.

In response to PR's concerns about numbers of police officers and abstraction of officers from the borough, JT said he would ask for statistics. **JT**

PR commented on the Asylum Commission report concerning injustices which had been suppressed.

GK said that Park Rangers had been sent in to deal with the Reclaim the Food who under threat of arrest packed up and left. She said that police were also filming the incident and answers were needed from SR.

PA said that the legal position in terms of filming needed to be looked into.

Board agreed to continue with Board meetings on Mondays until further notice.

BM to disseminate dates for future Board meetings.

BM

11. Date of next CPCG Board Meeting

19 May 2008

Signed as a true record: Anna Tapsell

Date: